Spanish church leaders criticize
government plans on religion in
schools

OXFORD, England — Spain’s Catholic Church has voiced “deep concern” over plans
by the new government to curb religious teaching and re-examine past accords with
the Vatican.

“It is necessary to remember the rights to religious freedom and education — these
inalienable rights ... are reflected in our constitution,” the executive committee of
the Madrid-based bishops’ conference said in a statement.

“Religion must be given adequate consideration in the educational system, as
required for the person’s integral formation — it cannot be replaced by state ethics
imposed by public powers.”

The Spanish government said it plans to cut subsidies for Catholic schools and scrap
religion as a school subject. The government said school religion would be replaced
by a compulsory course on “civil and ethical values,” and state subsidies would be
withdrawn from Spain’s mostly Catholic private schools.

But the bishops said the right of parents to “choose the educational model they want
for their children” was enshrined in Spain’s 1978 constitution and guaranteed in
1979 agreements with the Vatican.

Cardinal Antonio Canizares of Valencia criticized the proposed reforms, saying they
“threatened freed teaching” and risked “an educational emergency.”

“The school must transmit truth in all its peculiarity and rationality, upholding
freedom and respect for students,” Cardinal Canizares told a July 17 meeting at
Valencia’s Catholic University.

“One of our society’s key problems is that it has stopped seeking and believing in the
truth — but a tolerant society not based on truth soon heads toward intolerance,” he
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said.

The director of the Madrid Archdiocese’s Catholic Alfa y Omega weekly, Ricardo
Benjumea de la Vega, told Catholic News Service he doubted “radical reforms” could
be implemented until the Socialist party, which holds just 84 places in the 350-seat
parliament, gained a “stronger majority with new elections.”

However, the Spanish Confederation of Education Centers (CECE), whose 2008
Catholic member-schools represent 26 percent of the education system, said July 13
that public funding of Catholic education was “essential for rights,” and warned
society was “tired of ideologizing the education debate.”

Archbishop Jesus Sanz Montes of Oviedo said July 13 he feared a “totalitarian
dictatorship” was returning, and he accused the government of seeking “to control
the truth by barring parents from educating their children.”

In June, Spanish Foreign Minister Josep Borrell said the government would re-
examine the 1979 Vatican agreements on the Catholic church’s legal, economic,
educational and cultural status.
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